
For Information Only 

2016 Annual Repayment Limit

 

Presented To: Finance and
Administration
Committee

Presented: Wednesday, Mar 30,
2016

Report Date Monday, Mar 14, 2016

Type: Correspondence for
Information Only 

Resolution
 For Information Only 

 

Background
Each year, the Province calculates an Annual Repayment Limit (ARL)
for every municipality in the Province as of January 1st.  The 2016
Annual Repayment Limit for the City of Greater Sudbury has been
received and is attached to this report. It is based on information
extracted from the 2014 Financial Information Return (FIR). The 2015
FIR, which will be filed in May, will form the basis for the calculation of
the 2017 annual repayment limit.

Under Provincial guidelines, no municipality should spend more than
25% of its net revenues on debt repayment. Based on this percentage,
the ARL indicates the maximum debt repayment a municipality could support.  Under the Provincial formula of 25%,
the City of Greater Sudbury has the capacity to increase debt repayments by $91.7 million.

For illustrative purposes, the Province indicates that, based upon the stated $91.7 million annual repayment limit at a
5% and 7% interest rate over an amortization period of 15 years, the City could undertake a further $952 million  or
$835 million respectively in long-term borrowing.  Of course, if this were done, the operating budget would have to
increase by the $91.7 million necessary for the debt repayments.  However, Council adopted the Debt Management
Policy under Bylaw 2013-228 setting a limit of 5% of the City's own purpose revenue for annual debt repayment, which
Council deemed to be a prudent financial decision based on the City's ability to afford debt repayments in this current
economic climate.

At 2014 year-end, the total long-term liabilities of the City of Greater Sudbury was approximately $32.5 million (2013
- $37.3 million) with annual debt repayments and interest of $5.6 million.  As contained in the 2015 BMA Study, the
City of Greater Sudbury’s debt interest as a percentage of total expenditures was 0.3% at December 31, 2014, well
below the survey average of 1.4%. Also, the City of Greater Sudbury’s debt to reserve ratio at December 31, 2014 was
0.2, which is below the BMA survey average of 1.1.
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Update of Annual Repayment Limit as of May 2015

As a result of the approval of the Biosolids Project and the new Fleet garage project, where external debt financing
was a requirement for the projects, the CFO has updated the Annual Repayment Limit.  The updated amount includes
the City's secured debt financing for both of these projects through Infrastructure Ontario in May of 2015 and additional
debt financing for the Biosolids plant through the private contractor as a condition of the project.  The annual debt
repayment on these projects totals $4.4 million, which now increases the annual debt repayment to $10 million.  Based
on the City's 2014 Annual Debt Repayment Limit Schedule (Schedule 81), this $10 million represents 2.6% of the
City's net revenues.  This is all within the parameters set out in the Debt Management Policy, which sets the limit for
the annual debt repayment at 5% of the City's own purpose revenue.

In accordance with the City's Debt Management Policy, the City has $9.5 million capacity of annual repayments, which
translates into $118 million of debt at 5% over twenty years.

  






